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AICAOA/Meeting with CGA/Transfers & Postings/2022-23/54          Dated: 16th January, 2023

To

Ms. Bharati Das,
Controller General of Accounts,
Mahalekha Niyantrak Bhawan, E-Block, GPO Complex,
INA, New Delhi-110 023.

Subject: Seeking an urgent meeting for discussion on the issue of Transfer and
Postings of Sr.AOs and PAOs as per the Transfer Policy Guidelines and delay in this
regard..

Madam,

I have been directed by the NEC of AICAOA, in its emergency meeting held on
15th January, 2023, to seek an urgent meeting for discussion on the subject cited
above with you or with the authorized officers of your office on any day between 17th
January, 2023 and 20th January, 2023, at any time, as fixed by you.

It is requested to treat the matter as most urgent and to provide this Association an
opportunity to convey the voice of the Sr.AOs and PAOs who have been waiting for
their transfer for quite a long time, but not materialized till date. Further it is stated
that there is a lot of pressure on this Association to bring their problems to your kind
notice, in this regard, immediately.

In view of the above, it is requested to give us an urgent hearing or meeting with the
representative of this AICAOA, as stated above, on an01. y day during this week.

Yours sincerely

(P. M. VISHWAMITRA)
Secretary General

Copy to:
01. The Secretary, Expenditure, North Block, New Delhi for information
02. The Secretary, DOPT, North Block, New Delhi for information


